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HHeeaatthhffiieelldd  JJuunniioorrss  

  
Dear Parents 
 
It has been another really successful year at Heathfield. The children, from Nursery to year 6 have made great 
progress in both their academic and social development and are absolutely ready for the next stage in their 
journey through the schools.  All our published data is strong, the vast majority above the National Averages. 
This is a real credit to the children, their teachers and of course for your continued support and guidance. A 
sincere thank you for all you’ve done. We hope you have a relaxing and enjoyable holiday and look forward to 
seeing you in September.  
 
A fond farewell to the children in Year 6. They have had a terrific year culminating in a wonderful Bugsy and 
fabulous SATs results; the stand out figure being 94% for maths (National Average 79%). Well done to them 
and good luck for the future.  

   
Bugsy Malone 
Over the last couple of days, year 6 have been performing their production of Bugsy Malone. The children 

have worked so hard as a team and their efforts paid off with two amazing displays for 
their parents on Tuesday and Wednesday evenings. All of the singers, dancers and 
actors shone: lighting up the stage with their dramatic abilities. As with everything this 
year, Churchill, Turing and Witherington classes showed how collaborative they are and 
how they give everything 100% complete with smiling faces! Our 'Good Guys' 

have made the whole school proud, with fabulous SATs results (best maths results ever!), challenging 
themselves in Osmington Bay and also how much fun they have in whatever they do!What a way to end a 
year! Well done year 6! 
 
Sports Day 
A fantastic afternoon under the gorgeous sun for the Junior Sports Day and an even better afternoon for 
Yellow House. At midday the children in the Junior School joined their siblings from the Infant School and their 
parents for the picnic on the school field. As soon as this was finished, the events were to begin. We continued 
last year’s success of holding the sprint heats where children competed against other children in their house to 
compete in the year group house final. Following these finals, the children competed in the familiar annual 

events of the shuttle relay, the hoop race, the bean bag on head race, the bean bag 
throw and the new favourite, the space hopper relay. It was wonderful to see so many 
parents attending Sports Day to cheer their children on and for children to 
enthusiastically support other children in their houses. Well done Yellow House! 

  
 
Clubs 
Club letters will be going out in September, if your child would like to attend any of the clubs available please 
fill in the return slip and hand it to the front office as soon as possible as there are limited spaces.   
 
Year 6 Leavers Party 
Our Year 6 children had a fantastic time at their recent Leaver’s Party and it was an absolute delight to watch 
them as they enjoyed singing, dancing and having fun at the Photo Booth! Thank you to all the mum’s, Justine, 
Sue, Carly, Vikki, Michele & Faye who organised the whole evening and made it such a resounding success. 
May we take this opportunity to wish our Year 6 children farewell, good luck and wish 
them every success in their new journey into Secondary School. We will really miss 
them all! 
 
 
 

http://www.heathfieldschoolspartnership.org/


Singing Exam Results 
All of our Grade 1 singers passed their exams with flying colours! Congratulations to the following pupils: 
Michael Wells 
Maisy-Lyyne Gibbons 
Hillary Opoku – Passed with Merit 
Anastazia Szaranek 
Lianne Joao- Passed with distinction 
Sadhna Vijay Anand – Passed with Merit 
Mia Young – Passed with Merit 
Roya Derbas – Passed with distinction 
 
And another well done to the Prep Test singers, who received certificated and feedback on the day of their 
exams: 
Yasmin Ahman 
Nabiha Ahmed 
Oliver Brien 
Libby Carter 
William Dormer 
Matylda Kucharska 
Darcey-Rose Lewis 
Joel Martin 
Sophie Mclachlan 
Ruby Tomkins 

  
We look forward to more musical successes next year. 
 
100 percent attendance 
39 children received their 100% attendance certificates. That's 190 days, 380 registrations, but most of all a 
summer of pride and a wonderful achievement. 
 
Packed Lunches 

The lunch box winners for last week were: Jacub, Eliza, Jacob, Oliver, Zainab, Ishan and 
Lottie. 
You can see from the pictures that the children have been enjoying the most wonderful 
lunches. 
Pupil Voice again carried out a survey with their class discussed the impact of the Healthy 
lunch box campaign. 

The children found that pupils loved earning a new lunchbox, 
But also noticed: 

 They had more energy 

 Could sleep better 

 Looked forward to eating their lunch even more spent more time eating.  

 Were getting less annoyed with people! 
 

As a result the Pupil Voice have asked parents do the following next year.  
 

1) Parents should put a piece of fruit or vegetable in lunch boxes everyday 
2) Parents should only put a treat in lunchboxes (chocolate, crisps) on a Friday. 

 
 

Diary Dates 
 
19th July  Last day of school before Summer Holidays  
4th September  New School year begins  
9th September  Year 4 will start swimming lessons every Monday until 27 January 2020 
11th September  Smartcooks club starts 


